
Meeting Minutes 

Friday, July 18th, 2021 

@ 12:00 p.m. 

Virtual Meeting  
 

Introductions: Jenn Goodman-Hammans, EOU Head Start, LCAC Co-Chair; Rochelle 

Hamilton, LCAC Co-Chair, Homeless Services Manager CCNO; Winnie Andrews, Consumer; 

Kali Payne, QA Improvement Specialist, Moda; Wendy Roberts, GRH; Chris Evans, Community 

Development Coordinator at DHS; Liberty Avila, Executive Director NEON; Shannon 

Cleveland, CHW at GRH; Troy Soenen, GOBHI/EOCCO; Edna Murrieta Training and Outreach 

Associate, NEON; Kathy Ganung, CCNO; Matt Scarfo, County Commissioner; Stephanie 

Anthony LCAC & Pathways Hub Coordinator, NEON.   

 

Approval of February Minutes: Winnie Andrews makes a motion, Matt Scarfo seconds, no 

further discussion, motion passes 
 

Public Comment:  

Jenn – it’s been discussed during RCAC meetings how much members are expected to 

share. She wanted to recognize how much it’s appreciated when individuals do speak up 

about their issues or concerns during this time, knowing it’s not always the most comfortable 

setting to share in. It’s something they hold very dear to have folks share and that’s it’s an 

important process and greatly valued. 

 

Shannon asks if eligibility for OHP is based on income, is there a reason why people wouldn’t 

qualify for transportation services? She’s been experiencing a need for medical 

transportation and individuals on OHP not qualifying.   

 

Troy plans to look into this and follow up with Shannon. 

 

EOCCO Incentive Measure Progress Report (Kali Paine): Kali presented a review of the first of 

several EOCCO Incentive Measure Progress Reports for Union County. This is a follow up of 

information shared last month as she plans to share the progress more on a monthly basis. 

Kali discussed the measures that have and haven’t been met, and there’s no concerns since 

it’s only been half of the year. Measures need to be met by 12/31/2021 on a calendar year.  

In the progress report she added a comparison from last year at this same point.   

 

Kali shared information on the Well-Child Visit incentive program which will gift a $20 Amazon 

gift card if children between the age of 3-13 visits their doctor before December 31st, 2021. 

Instructions are listed in the attached flyers above provided in English and Spanish. Stephanie 

followed the meeting by sharing the flyer for more information to the LCAC email list.  

 

Discussion: The option was offered to skip next month’s meeting in August as a break to 

accommodate busy summer schedules.  

 

Shannon makes a motion to skip the August LCAC meeting to resume in September. Kathy 

seconds the motion. No further discussion.  

 

There will be no Union County LCAC meeting officially held in August. 

 



The meeting location is accessible to persons with disabilities. A request for an interpreter or for other 

accommodations should be made at least 48 hours before the meeting to Troy Soenen 503-894-1751. 

Discussion: Resume in person meetings in September. 

 

Troy shares that other LCACs are having in person meetings starting in September with a 

hybrid in person and virtual option. 

 

Liberty shares she thinks September would be good but if numbers spike in August, then she 

hopes we can re-evaluate if that happens.  

 

CBIR Updates: Liberty shared they received the first payment for CBIR payments last month 

and are working on getting the first wave of funding out.  

 

Growing Community Roots - Jenn shared this program is for school aged children and that 

the project is up in running and seems to be off to a successful start. School is still happening 

and is continuing to move forward and is going great.  

 

CHARM – Shannon shared the program is doing well and is going back into family homes 

which has been tough with prior COVID restrictions. They have had 16 participants in a fiscal 

year, which is very successful and they’re still going strong.  

Shannon is looking for information to connect a similar program to their Local CAC in NE 

Portland – Troy will help provide the Portland connection. 

 

Senior Oral Dentist Program – Kathy served 7 consumers but not one was OHP consumer. 

They do have funds leftover but it’s a matter of getting people into the dentist. For the next 

funding round, they have 12 on the waiting list for Medicare and 2 on the OHP. Please 

spread the word for senior OHP members to access this program!  

 

Update: RCAC new name - Regional Community Health Partnership. The name was 

changed to continue its function without having to meet all the requirements that CAC 

typically must by not calling it a CAC. The structure of membership will not change but with 

this change they’re hoping to report to the EOCCO board more directly.  

 

Announcements: 

Wendy Roberts – The September Community Health Needs Assessment survey will be going 

out to a random sampling in the community. This will first include a letter followed by the 

survey then another letter. A reminder postcard will also be sent. This benefits the entire 

community so please take the time if you are selected to participate in the survey. 

 

Matt Scarfo will be attending the October Regional Community Health Partnership meeting 

as a local commissioner for Union County.  

 

• Housing Matters of Union County- The third Monday of every month at noon via zoom. 

Contact Wendy Gorham wgorham@neonoregon.org   

• Trauma Informed Coalition- The next Union County Trauma Informed Coalition meeting 

is August 17th 12-1. Email Robin if you need a zoom invitation, 

robin.maille@oregonstate.edu.  

• Early Childhood Planning Team Meeting- The second Wednesday of the month at 1:00 

via zoom. For more information Jen Goodman-Hammans at goodmajd@eou.edu  

mailto:wgorham@neonoregon.org
mailto:robin.maille@oregonstate.edu
mailto:goodmajd@eou.edu


The meeting location is accessible to persons with disabilities. A request for an interpreter or for other 

accommodations should be made at least 48 hours before the meeting to Troy Soenen 503-894-1751. 

• CCNO Rental Assistance: CCNO has a significant amount of rental assistance 

available – please put the word out.  

New rental assistance – The program can cover up to 15 months of rent. They 

recommend using the online application rather than the 27-page form. Computers 

and staff are available to help with the application process at CCNO. 

• SHARE Program - The SHARE program RFP has been released and has a focus on 

housing to address SDoH while striving to improve housing in eastern Oregon.  

• LCAC email - unionlcac@neonoregon.org 

 

Meeting Adjourned: 1:10pm 

 

 


